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Dear Readers, 
 
It is with great pleasure that I present to you the latest issue 
of the Australasian Medical Journal (AMJ) for the year 2025. 
Since its establishment in 2008, AMJ has maintained a 
consistent publication schedule of twelve issues per year, 
committed to disseminating scholarly, systematic, and peer-
reviewed research. Each issue features a diverse range of 
article types, including original research, review articles, case 
reports, case studies, letters to the editor, commentaries, 
and expert opinions. 
AMJ was founded with a mission to support researchers—
particularly from developing countries—in communicating 
the outcomes of their scientific investigations. We remain 
deeply committed to that goal. Over time, our journal has 
also attracted contributions from leading researchers in 
Australia, Saudi Arabia, China, the United States, Morocco, 
Nigeria, South Africa, Denmark, and many other countries, 
reflecting our growing global reputation and commitment to 
quality. 
While the journal primarily focuses on advancing medical 
science and healthcare innovations within the Australasian 
region, its reach and readership extend worldwide. All 
published content is widely indexed in various abstracting 
and indexing databases, ensuring accessibility and global 
visibility. 
Currently, AMJ is in the process of compiling the tenth issue 
of Volume 18. This year, we have proudly published high-
quality, peer-reviewed articles on a wide spectrum of topics 
including: 
• Oesophageal Carcinoma 
• Cardiovascular Health 
• 3D Printing Software Technology 
• Shear Wave Elastography 
• Diabetes 
• Human Immunodeficiency Virus (HIV) 
• Geriatric Medicine 
• Nutrition Studies 
• Haemodynamic Studies 

These topics highlight the pressing medical challenges and 
dynamic research initiatives underway across the globe. 
We are also proud of our dedicated editorial board, with 
strong representation from Australia, which ensures that 

AMJ remains at the forefront of regional and international 
research excellence. I extend my heartfelt thanks to all authors 
who have chosen AMJ as a platform to share their valuable 
work. My sincere appreciation also goes to our editorial team 
and peer reviewers, whose professionalism and commitment 
ensure the timely and high-quality publication of each issue. 
We look forward to the continued success and growth of the 
journal. I warmly invite you to join us as a reviewer or to 
recommend qualified reviewers. We also encourage you to 
submit your manuscripts to AMJ and share our journal with 
your colleagues as a trusted venue for publishing impactful 
medical research. 
For any inquiries, please feel free to contact us at AMJ Editor. 
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